

CARDINAL CARTER CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL

210 Bloomington Road West, Aurora, Ontario • L4G OP9 (905) 727·2455 • Fax (905) 727·9568 • website: cch.ycdsb.ca

Dear Parents/Guardians:

October 12, 2023

Cardinal Carter Catholic High School would like to welcome prospective grade 9 students for September 2024. To assist in the process of learning about the school and the necessary steps involved needed for registration, Cardinal Carter C.H.S. is hosting two events:

- 1. Wednesday, November 1, 2023: Take a Grade 8 to Cardinal Carter Day is an opportunity for prospective students to visit Cardinal Carter C.H.S. Grade 8 students will be welcomed by staff and Cardinal Carter students as they listen to presentations from administration, guidance and student leaders. Grade 8 students will have the opportunity to tour the school and witness the various displays from Student Government and the extra-curricular enrichment that Cardinal Carter has to offer. Transportation will be provided for the grade 8s to and from their elementary school, and students are expected to arrive back at their school before 2pm. Students are to bring their own lunches and snacks will be provided.
- 2. Wednesday, November 1, 2023: Open House will be held at Cardinal Carter C.H.S. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. and the Plenary session begins at 7:00 p.m.. This would be an ideal opportunity to gather information, ask questions and inquire further about our programmes including the Comprehensive and International Baccalaureate Programmes and/or any other details concerning the registration process.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Ms. D. Marini at (905) 727-2455 (ext 84810).

We look forward to welcoming all to Cardinal Carter C.H.S. during this educational transition to grade 9.

Sincerely,

S. Bartolini

Principal

C. Barker

Vice Principal

D. Lamonica

Vice Principal

J/Akleh

Vice Principal &

IB Coordinator